3 December 2003

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG.64 

Parliament House 

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Chairman,

Supplementary Submission – 

Inquiry into the exposure draft bill, CLERP (Audit Reform & Disclosure ) Bill, and relevant related matters

TRANSPARENCY OF INFRINGEMENT NOTICES

The current debate on Infringement Notices has centred on whether there will be transparency and balance with the adoption and implementation of infringement notices and fines by the Australian Securities & Investments Commission.

To deliver balance and ensure a level of transparency that matters will be disclosed, the following simple approach should be mandatory and be included in CLERP 9  thereby allaying all investors fears regarding non disclosure.

· All listed and reporting entities be required to disclose in their annual reports, half-yearly and annual statutory reports the number and value of all infringement notices and fines in the current reporting period compared with the previous reporting period.  Attached is a copy of my letter published in the Australian Financial Review on 2 December 2003 detailing this approach.  

· The Australian Stock Exchange “ASX” could also support this approach by amending the Listing Rules to require that this information be disclosed in annual reports.

·  Corporate Governance can only be enhanced with this approach as it is no different to that currently adopted on the disclosure of directors remuneration.

I look forward to the level of transparency being increased by a change to “zero tolerance” with the introduction of an infringement regime.   Both Government and Opposition parties have Superannuation as a basic policy and the disclosure of data about Corporate behaviour can only support and improve their policy objectives.    

Yours sincerely

Rodney Bennett     
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